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Dear An Bord Pleanala

I am opposed to application to replace the cap on night time movements which was put in place for
the protection of the Health of residents as a condition of the construction of the North Runway.

The WHO has recommended that “For night noise exposure, the following sound pressure levels are

recommended < 40 dB Lnight for aircraft noise.”

The WHO has states that the evidence of the Health impact of noise and aircraft noise in particular is

as strong as the link between smoking and cancer.

At the heart of the planning system is the concept of sustainable development. It is self evident that
causing health damage to residents is not sustainable development. In relation to noise the aviation

industry is reluctant to go beyond what they are mandated to do so by regulation and regulations
have not yet caught up to the latest scientific knowledge to adequately protect citizens from noise.

It is clear that health impact is demonstrated independent of whether people are aware they are

being impacted.

The planning system must make a decision based on the latest scientific knowledge and the WHO

recommendations are the best information we have. While it would be better if we could impose
greater restrictions the very least that should be done is lave current protections in place. The
applicant fails to address the number of people who will be exposed to higher than WHO
recommendations or adequately propose measures to mitigate those impacted.

I argue that it this application is entirely against the sustainable development principles as the
propose changes will damage the health of citizens affected.

A second core principal of sustainability is the reduction of C02 Emissions.

The proposed changes will lead do a direct increase in C02 emmissions and is unsustainable.

The application should therefore be refused.

Regards

Cllr Brian McDonagh

22 Strandmill Road Portmarnock D13 wn73


